Dear Student,

We hope this message finds you well. We'd like to inform you that due to your Spring 2024 academic performance, you have progressed to **CONTINUED PROBATION** in one or both of the following:

Continued *Academic* **Probation**: Your cumulative grade point average (GPA) continues to be below 2.00; and/or

Continued *Progress* Probation: You continue to have 50% or more units of W, I, and/or NP/NPV. Excused Withdrawals (EW) do not affect your probation standing.

What does it mean to be on Continued Probation? How will this affect you?

- Your registration date for the Winter and Spring 2025 terms will be moved to the LAST day of the registration period unless you complete the P2 Success Workshop (in-person or zoom) *.
 - This workshop will help you understand probation, how to return to Good Standing, the loss of your fee waiver (CA College Promise Grant) and the potential of being dismissed after the Fall 2024 semester.
 - Workshop registration information can be found in the Probation Channel located in the student tab of your portal account.
 - o Complete the workshop by *September 6th* and your Winter and Spring 2025 registration dates will <u>not</u> be negatively affected.
- You are limited to enrolling 4 units for the Winter 2025 session and 12 units for the Spring 2025 semester. You may choose fewer units, but the maximum allowable per semester is 12 units.
 - o If you are an International Student, you may NOT take fewer than 12 units per semester.
 - o If you are part of a priority group such as Athletics, EOPS and Veterans, you will no longer receive priority registration until you return to Good Standing and meet all other priority registration requirements. Your registration date will be determined by the number of Mt. SAC cumulative units earned.
- Schedule a counseling appointment during the Fall 2024 semester to review your academic progress. Visit the <u>Counseling</u> page or call the Counseling Department at (909)274-4380 to schedule your appointment.

NOTE: All communication regarding your academic standing will come from the Counseling Department's Probation Channel located in the student tab of your portal account. If you still have questions about your standing, email their Probation Success Team at probation@mtsac.edu.

PLEASE DO NOT CONTACT THE OFFICE OF ADMISSIONS AND RECORDS FOR ASSISTANCE.

*If you need any accommodations, please contact <u>ACCESS</u>-Accessibility Resource Centers for Students at (909)274-4290.

Sincerely,
Dr. George Bradshaw
Dean of Enrollment Management
Office of Admissions and Records
Mt. San Antonio College